
  

The Beth El Bulletin 
March 2024 

Adar I-Adar II 5784 

 

ADAR I—ADAR II 2024 
 

Have you thought about possibly hosting a 
dinner either at your home or helping to 
prepare meals for a program using the TEE 
kitchen or your own home? Now that we 
are once again up and running with dynamic 
programming that has so many wanting to 
participate both in planning and in partici-
pating, we have decided that it is time to 
once again run a kitchen seminar related to 
the requirements for kashruth and dietary 

concerns. Please RSVP and join us on Tuesday, March 19th at 10 am at our 
Beth El office, where we will review the guidelines of not only the proce-
dures, but what is our policy with regard to food items that may be used. 
 
We have once again planned so many wonderful programs throughout the 
rest of the year. On March 10th, we will be joining together to dialogue with 
Stacey Gladstone Sobel on dealing with our own fears of anti-Semitism in 
the community. Stacey is the regional director for the Connecticut Region 
of the ADL.  Minyan precedes at 9 am; followed by bagel breakfast provided 
by Artie and Barb, and the discussion. We have not had ADL in our area for 
quite some time, and it was my hope and that of the programming com-
mittee that by bringing Stacey here, we could rekindle that relationship, at 
a time when we all need it. 
 
Purim is also down the road. Once again, we will be joining with the congre-
gations of Southeastern CT to celebrate. This year, we as a community need 
to drown out the name of Haman more than ever, as we stand strong 
together with Israel and the hostages. Think about the fact that Haman and 
Hamas are almost similar in their English spelling. But in their actions, they 
are but one and the same. And while in Israel and around the world we 
may be thinking of tempering the celebrations, based on the war and the 
hostage situation (may they come home now!), let us not give in to Hamas’ 
desire to destroy what is ours – the right to celebrate being Jewish and the 
right to defend ourselves from aggression and destruction at the hands of 
Haman, Hamas and their likes. 
 
If Purim is at the end of this month, Passover is soon to follow. Many of the 
stores are already stocking their shelves, not realizing that this year is a 
Jewish leap year and Passover is near the end of April. We will once again 
be holding a virtual second night Passover seder from the Kideckel home.  
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SERVICE SCHEDULE FOR 

THE MONTH OF MARCH 

 
Daily Services  

 
Service 

Candle 
Lighting 

 
Shabbat ends 

Daily 
Services 

Sundays and Fridays 

Sunday-Thursday 

Morning Service via Zoom 

Evening Service via Zoom 

… 
… 

… 
… 

8:15 a.m. 

7:30 p.m. 

In-person services are held at Temple Emanu-El on Shabbat mornings unless  

otherwise noted below.   These services are also available via Zoom.  

Friday 3/1 
7:00 p.m.  

Shir Shabbat   
with Diane Maran 

5:21 p.m.   

Saturday 3/2 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 6:22 p.m.  

Friday 3/8 
7:00 p.m.  

Shir Shabbat   
with Cantor Michelle Rubenstein 

5:29 p.m.   

Saturday 3/9 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 6:30 p.m.  

Friday 3/15 
 

 

7:00 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat   

with  Richie Simonson &  
Phyllis Holtzman 

 

6:37 p.m.   

Saturday  3/16 
 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Simcha Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 7:38 p.m.  

Friday 3/22 
7:00 p.m.  

Shir Shabbat  
with Rabbi Kideckel 

6:45 p.m.   

Saturday 3/23 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 
7:00 p.m. Purim Community Event 

at Temple Emanu-El 

 7:46 p.m.  

Friday 3/29 
7:00 p.m.  

Shir Shabbat with 
Roz Etra & Faye Ringel  

6:52 p.m.   

Saturday 3/30 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 
Shabbat Morning Service 

in person at Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom 

 7:54 p.m.  
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Our Mission Statement: The mission of Congregation Beth El is to foster a welcoming, diverse, and egalitarian community within the 
framework of Conservative Judaism, and to enrich the lives of its members through worship, learning, fellowship, celebration and  
tikun olam—healing the world. 

 
 

Dear Beth El Congregants, 
 
As Israel’s war in Gaza progresses inexorably towards the goals of the defeat of 
Hamas and the return of all the remaining 134 hostages, I am still appalled that 
it seems as if the entire world is calling on Israel to institute an immediate 
cease-fire. And, of course, the world seems ready to reward the savage attack 

and massacre of Oct 7 with the ever-demanded “2 state solution”. Whatever your feelings about Netan-
yahu, and I realize he is quite the controversial figure, both in Israel and abroad, I, for one, am extreme-
ly grateful and proud that the Israeli government is not bowing to world pressure to allow Hamas to es-
cape with what they will consider total victory. As painful as this is for both the IDF and their families, as 
well as whatever innocent civilians there are in Gaza, it’s glaringly obvious that this war needs to end 
with the destruction of Hamas, the return of the hostages and the ultimate deradicalization of Gaza, Ju-
dea and Samaria, before any discussion about a 2-state solution makes any sense whatsoever. Once 
again, I pray for a speedy end to this conflict with Israel achieving its goals. May Hashem protect our 
troops and the Jewish people everywhere. 
 
As for our new synagogue structure, we are building on the good news that we received at the end of 
Jan when our application to the inland wetlands commission was approved. Over the month of Feb, we 
assembled the full submissions to the next two committees, the Design and Review Board and the Plan-
ning and Zoning Commission. These should be formally accepted by both committees at their respective 
meetings on Feb 27. Unfortunately, it’s very difficult to predict how long these next approvals might 
take; we are hopeful that it will not require the full 65 days that they are entitled to, nor will it require 
any type of public hearing which could also inject a delay. In the meantime, our team has refocused 
attention on completing the detailed construction documents that are required to obtain bids from vari-
ous contactors. Hopefully the bidding process can run in parallel to the issuing of the building permit 
(following approval by town P&Z). As always, please stay tuned for developments as they occur. 
 
As for programming, just a quick reminder that back at the end of Jan we held a wildly successful Tu B' 
Shevat seder with Israeli wine (and foods) and a Tree of Life Art Project led by Henie Kurzman at Temple 
Emanu-El (TEE). In addition, by the time you receive this Bulletin we should have held our “Havdalah 
and Impossible Beef Chili Dinner” and sing-along, featuring music by Roz Etra, at the home of Judy and 
Kirk Engel, on Feb 24. Coming up on Mar 10, the Breakfast Club event that was postponed due to in-
clement weather last month will be occurring at the Waterford Community Center. This will be a morn-
ing minyan (9:00), followed by a lox and bagel breakfast, and then a presentation by Stacey Sobel, CT 
Regional Director at ADL, who will speak on Stand Up to Antisemitism and Hate: What It Is and What 
We Can Do About It Together. Finally, mark your calendars for an evening of Purim celebration on Satur-
day March 23. This will start with a community-wide Purim spiel with hamantaschen at TEE, followed by 
Havdalah and then the megillah reading. As always, I would like to express a big Todah Rabbah for all  

 

  President’s Message 
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Lunch & Learn  
with Rabbi Kideckel  
from 12:00-1:00 p.m. 

This month:  
Thursday, March 14 & 21 

at 12:00 via Zoom 

Zoom link will be shared via email prior to event. 

 
 

More details will follow, but I just wanted to let you know so that you can plan accordingly. 
 
In other good news, we have engaged Cantor Ruth Ross as our new High Holiday Hazzan. Cantor Ross 
is extremely personable and has a wonderful voice. She will be joining us starting in the spring for a 
few Shabbat services, simply to introduce herself to you, so that when she joins us for the High Holi-
days, you will feel that you already know her. Thank you to the committee who listened to the candi-
dates and helped us so quickly in finding Cantor Ross.  
 
Welcome also to our newest team member, Helen Lancaster, who together with Melanie now makes 
up our front office team.  Please make her feel welcome, as she is already making us feel that way, 
whenever someone visits our office on Shaw St.  
 
Once again, a shout out to our programming committee for all of the wonderful events that we are 
planning and have planned. Todah rabbah to Kirk and Judy Engel for all of your efforts in making the 
Havdalah and Dinner program successful. To Roz Etra, who at the last minute has lead services for us, 
we are so glad you are a part of our family. To Diane Maran, thank you for leading services while I was 
on vacation. And to Nadine Lipman, thank you for all of your efforts related to publicity in the Jewish 
Leader. There are many others who have and are stepping up to the plate, so todah rabbah to you all. 
 
Finally, while we will continue to provide programming and services with Zoom links, we have come to 
the realization that we would like to see you in person. So please make every effort to consider joining 
us as Moses did with Hashem on Mt. Sinai – Panim el Panim, Face to Face. 
 
Simchat Purim, best known in English as Happy Purim. 
 
Rabbi K 
 
 

Rabbinically Yours 
By Rabbi Earl Kideckel 
Continued from Page 1 
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those who are involved in our programming, ranging from those who organize and plan (e.g., the Pro-
gramming Committee), to those who help by volunteering their time (or their houses!!), to those who 
attend. 
 
Finally, I’d like to fill you in on two new additions. It's with great pleasure that I announce a new addi-
tion to our office staff. As of Tuesday, Jan 30, we have been joined by Helen Lancaster in our office at 27 
Shaw St. She will be taking over Merrill's half of the Office Manager position that she and Melanie 
have been job-sharing. Melanie will continue working Mondays, Wednesdays and alternating Fridays, 
while Helen will work Tuesdays, Thursdays and the other Fridays. The office will be open 8:00 - 3:00, as 
before. 
 

Second, we have reached an agreement with Cantor Ruth Ross, of Warren, RI to lead us in High Holiday 
services for 5785. You can check her out on her website at https://mostlypsalms.com/. Once again, a big 
Todah Rabah to our cantorial search committee: Rabbi Kideckel, Jeff Dubins, Sandy Greenhouse, Kath-
leen McFadden, Sue Miller and Richie Simonson. 
 

Please don’t forget to call into the daily minyan and/or come to Shabbat services. You need this as 
much as the rest of the congregation does. 

 

  President’s Message continued 

                                                                          

                           Beth El Book Club  

                         Next Book Club meeting:  

Sunday, April 7th at 8:15 p.m. via Zoom 
Admiral Hyman Rickover: Engineer of Power 

by Marc Wortman 

Known as the “Father of the Nuclear Navy,” Admiral Hyman George Rickover (1899–1986) remains an almost mythical 
figure in the United States Navy. A brilliant engineer with a ferocious will and combative personality, he oversaw the 
invention of the world’s first practical nuclear power reactor. As important as the transition from sail to steam, his de-
velopment of nuclear-propelled submarines and ships transformed naval power and Cold War strategy. They still influ-
ence world affairs today. 

  
His disdain for naval regulations, indifference to the chain of command, and harsh, insulting language earned him ene-
mies in the navy, but his achievements won him powerful friends in Congress and the White House. A Jew born in a 
Polish shtetl, Rickover ultimately became the longest-serving U.S. military officer in history.  

This book is part of the Jewish Lives Series.  If you are interested in reading other books in this collection click here  

Please call or email the synagogue office for the Zoom link if you are not a member of Congregation Beth El,  
(860) 442-0418 or office@bethel-nl.org.  

https://mostlypsalms.com/
https://www.jewishlives.org/
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SERVICES IN MARCH 

beginning at 7:00 p.m. on: 

 

Friday, March 1st 

Friday, March 8th 

Friday, March 15th 

Friday, March 22nd 

Friday, March 29th 
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Email Rabbi Kideckel at:  

rabbikideckel@bethel-nl.org.  
Please feel free to call the office   

to make an appointment: (860) 442-0418  
 

Beth El Office Hours  
Monday—Friday  8 a.m.-3 p.m. 

27 Shaw Street, New London, CT 06320    (860) 442-0418 

  

 

   

Congregation Beth El welcomes Helen Lancaster 
 

Helen comes to us after retirement from a twenty-year career as the 

Executive Assistant to the CEO at American Ambulance in Norwich. She 

also has prior experience in Office Management and some years ago 

worked as a Church Secretary at Niantic Community Church. Helen is 

an avid exerciser and, as a former runner, has done several full running 

marathons, along with a myriad of other races, including walking the 

Terri Brodeur Breast Cancer Foundation Marathon. She also enjoys reading, gourmet cooking, 

and recipe development in her free time. Helen was born in Louisville, Kentucky but lived all 

over the United States as part of a Navy family. As a young adult, she also lived in Zambia,   

Central Africa for four years before returning to the United States. Helen has two adult chil-

dren, Jennifer and Anthony, and currently lives in New London with her husband Bob. 

 

Helen is a State of Connecticut Notary Public and is willing to perform simple notary services to 

our congregation free of charge. 

  

If you are in the area and want to stop by and introduce yourself, please feel free, although, as 

always, it's a good idea to call first (860-442-0418) in case they have to step out to the post 

office or other activity. 

  

Thanks, 

Michael Cohen, President 
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Next Simcha Shabbat - March 17th - In Person & via Zoom 

Saturday, March 17 at 10:00 a.m. at Temple Emanu-El (29 Dayton Rd., Waterford) 
 

If you are celebrating a birthday, anniversary, new child/grandchild,  

promotion, retirement or other happy event, let us know!  If you would like to have an 

honor or would like to be a sponsor of the March Simcha Shabbat kiddush luncheon,  

please contact the Beth El office at 860-442-0418 or by email at office@bethel-nl.org. 

Purim is just around the corner (Saturday, March 23rd) and  

Congregation Beth El will again be distributing mishloach 

manot  bags to all congregants to help celebrate!  If you 

would like a Purim gift bag with homemade haman-

taschen and other treats, please RSVP to the office by  

Friday, March 15th.  Pick up will be at the Purim event at 

Temple Emanu-El on Saturday, March 23rd.  Call or email 

the Beth El office at: (860) 442-0418 or office@bethel-

nl.org.  
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KNITZVAH — NEW LONDON IN ASSOCIATION WITH CONGREGATION BETH EL 

Come join us, Sunday, March 3rd, 11 a.m. - 1 p.m.  

at the Beth El office  - 27 Shaw Street, N.L. 
The winter months are here and many of our community neighbors are in need of outside winter basics. 
Knitzvah  - New London will be knitting/crocheting  hats, scarves & mittens for women and children for   
Safe Futures  - New London.   

To participate or for questions, please contact the Beth El office at office@bethel-nl.org  
or (860) 442-0418 or Nancy  Brand at  nancyfriedmanbrand@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 
Contact:       Bikur Cholim if you need assistance - meals, a ride, etc. 
 
Volunteer:      Offer to cook or drive! 
 
Coordinator:    Sema Stein  860-691-0654  semastein74@gmail.com 
    Nancy Brand  860-739-9733  nancyfriedmanbrand@gmail.com  

 
 
 

 

Knitters and crocheters of the Beth El Knitzvah—New London once 
again stepped up to the plate with their donations of hats and scarves. 
We’ve received many items for babies and toddlers, but could really 
use  hats, scarves and mittens for older children and adults.   
 
Toiletry items are very much appreciated.  Travel size shampoo, tooth-
paste, bar soap and deodorant are some of the items that are common 
requests. 
 
All are welcome to participate in knitting/crocheting.  The Beth El Knitz-
vah—New London meets on the first Sunday of the month at the Beth 
El office (27 Shaw Street) from 11 a.m.—1 p.m. If you would like to par-
ticipate, please contact the Beth El office at 860-442-0418 or email Nan-
cy Brand at nancyfriedmanbrand@gmail.com  
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Happy  March Anniversary to:  

Lisa & Michael Cohen 

Yana Abramova 

Karl Bratin 

Elia Cohen 

Michael Cohen 

Reva Coleman 

Valeriy Dineralter 

Sol Klioze 

Arvin Pine 

Louise Sokol 

Harvey Gershman 

Lian Wolman 

March Birthdays 

We offer our condolences to  

Boris & Alla Nalibotski 
on the passing of Boris’ father 

 

Victor Nalibotski 

We offer our condolences to  

Ira Nalibotski 
on the passing of her husband 

 

Victor Nalibotski 

We offer our condolences to  

the family and friends  
on the passing of  

 

Leah Spitz 
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March 1, 2024 

 
22 Adar 01—March 2 

Irwin Braverman 

Louise Goldberg 

Burton Schaperow 

Joseph Schuman 

Herbert Stern 

Ruth Lamchick 

 

23 Adar 01—March 3 

Herbert Linder 

Saul Shenfield 

Joan Wickart 

 

24 Adar 01—March 4 

Louis Belgrade 

Jenny Cramer 

Samuel Rodensky 

 

25 Adar 01—March 5 

Joseph Fein 

Bella Lubow 

Mollie Main 

Colman Mehlman 

Ida Snider 

Gertrude Steinman 

 

26 Adar 01—March 6 

Sophie Braverman 

Isaiah Moyel 

Ernest Schlesinger 

Harry Sharaf 

Sarah Udolf 

 

27 Adar 01—March 7 

Elayne Lichter 

 

28 Adar 01—March 8 

Kathyrn Linder Ecochard 

George Owaroff 

Oscar Smith 

 

 

 

March 8, 2024 

 
29 Adar 01—March 9 

Capt. Israel Jacobs 

Esther Silverman 

Sofiya Agranovich 

 

01 Adar 02—March 11 

Henrietta Schiller 

 

04 Adar 02—March 14 

Leon Goldstein 

Sadie Spitz 

 

05 Adar 02—March 15 

Nelly Akkerman 

Sadie Sharaf 

 

 

March 15, 2024 

 

06 Adar 02—March 16 

Beatrice Goldblatt 

Melvin Rakosky 

 

08 Adar 02—March 18 

Michael Dane 

Israel Goldberg 

Sol Winick 

 

09 Adar 02—March 19 

Rose Goldberg 

Robert Rutman 

 

010 Adar 02—March 20 

Marshall Rachleff 

 

11 Adar 02—March 21 

Lou Detz 

 

12 Adar 02—March 22 

Arnold Lawall 

Samuel Morris 

Sam Snow 

 

March 22, 2024 

 

14 Adar 02—March 24 
Arnold Cohen 

Ida Pumerantz 

 

15 Adar 02—March 25 

Sydney Weiss 

Eva Dorenbaum 

Dorothy Markowitz 

 

17 Adar 02—March 27 
Gertrude Reich 

Louis Sklarew 

 

18 Adar 02—March 28 
Sara Eisenstein 

Louis Friedman 

Fannie Schweid 

 

 

 

March 29, 2024 

 

20 Adar 02—March 30 

Elias Perlman 

 

22 Adar 02—April 1 
Louis Black 

 

23 Adar 02—April 2 
Benjamin Feigenbaum 

 

24 Adar 02—April 3 
Joseph Feingold 

 

25 Adar 02—April 4 
Samuel Opotowsky 

Zalma Shenfield 

Isadore Yoselevsky 

Maurice Hendel 

 
 

 

 

 

YAHRZEITS 
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Merrill Lozanov 
 Diane & Gene Maran 
For Michael Cohen and his good health 
 Diane & Gene Maran 
Marcia Reinhard for the good health of her son, Jake 
 Diane & Gene Maran 

RDF: Israel Defense Fund (IDF) Donations 
In memory of  Freda Iba 
 Reva & Mel Coleman 
In memory of Rose Coleman 
 Reva & Mel Coleman 
In Memory of Ernest Coleman 
 Reva & Mel Coleman 
In memory of Bernard J. Iba 
 Reva & Mel Coleman 

  BUILDING FUND 
In memory of Golda Dranova 
 Musya and Vladimir Gamarnik 
For the speedy & complete recovery of Michael Cohen 
 Nancy Brand 
For the good health of Jake Reinhard 
 Nancy Brand 
In memory of Judi Goldberg’s mother, Eleanor Lipton 
 Harriet Juli 
Thank you to Ed Goldberg for all of his hard work 
 Harriet Juli 
For the good health of Michael Cohen 
 Michael Sherb 
To the good health of Myrna Schwartz 
 Sarah Rogovin 
To the good health of Judi Goldberg 
 Sarah Rogovin 
To the good health of Elyse Landesberg 
 Sarah Rogovin 
To the good health of Beth Camassar 
 Sarah Rogovin 
To the health of Harriet Juli 
 Sarah Rogovin  

 BETH EL DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of Merrill Lozanov 
 Karen Dworski 

For the good health of Matthew Shulman’s son  
 Deborah & Jerome Schwell 

CHILDREN’S LIBRARY FUND 
In memory of Irene Weinbaum 
 Holly & Ron Medwick 
In memory of Richard Gordon 
 Holly & Ron Medwick 
Mazel Tov to Jill & Tommy Gilmore on becoming 
grandparents to Henry Joseph Gilmore 
Holly & Ron Medwick 
Wishing a speedy recovery to Merrill Weinbaum, and 
wishing a hearty Mazel Tov for becoming a great-
great grandfather 
 Holly & Ron Medwick 

 ENDOWMENT FUND 
In Memory of Leslie Berger, sister of Sue Miller 
 Ed Cramer 
In Memory of Eleanor Lipton, mother of  
Judi Goldberg 
 Ed Cramer 

HAROLD JULI MEMORIAL CANTORS  
CONCERT FUND 

Wishing Jake Reinhard a quick and easy recovery 
 Harriet Juli 
Wishing Michael Cohen a speedy recovery 
 Harriet Juli 
In memory of Sue Miller’s sister, Leslie Berger 
 Harriet Juli 
In memory of Eleanor Lipton 
 Myrna Schwartz 
For the good health of Jake Reinhard 
 Myrna Schwartz 
For the speedy recovery and good health to Elyse 
Landesberg   
 Nancy Brand 

THE STROCHLITZ FUND 
In memory of Liliya Bekman 
 Helen Elperina & Michael Rabinovich 
In memory of Sheyna Bekman 
 Helen Elperina & Michael Rabinovich 
 

DONATIONS 
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FEBRUARY YAHRZEIT FLOWER FUND 
In memory of Allen Y. Kaufman 
 Debra & Steven Daren 
In memory of Jeffery Goldblatt 
 Sandra Beal 
In memory of Ronald Weiss 
 Linda, Leonard, and Dana Cohen 
In memory of Frieda Greengrass 
 Martin Greengrass 
In memory of Liliya Bekman 
 Inna & Leonid Vodonos 
In memory of Sheyna Bekman 
Inna & Leonid Vodonos 

In memory of Selma Camassar 
 Alice ZuckerIn 
In memory of William Mehlman 
 Jill & Richard Mehlman 
In memory of Ruben Katrosar 
 Hinda & Elliott Kimmel & Family 

JANUARY YAHRZEIT FLOWER FUND 
In memory of Martha Pollack 
 Sandra Davidson, Arlene Pollack, and 
 Alan Pollack (We regret Arlene and Alan 
 were omitted from last month’s list) 
 

DONATIONS CONT.  

Shelley and Steve Zelson are happy to announce the 

birth of their new granddaughter, Callie Gianna Geller, 

on 2/8/24, joining big twin brothers Ari and Jordan. 

Proud parents are Hilary and Andrew Geller. 

Rita Hendel and the late Myron Hendel are Callie’s 

great grandparents. 

Merrill Lozanov's family would like to extend their gratitude for the 

sympathy, kind words, cards and generous donations in memory of 

their father, uncle and papa. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

                                                        Thank You,  

                                                         Cheryl, Helene and family 
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Congregation Beth El Donation Form 
P.O. Box 1310  New London, CT  06320 

 
 

 
 
DONATION FROM: _________________________________________________________  
Street:  __________________________________   City/State:  _________________  Zip: __________ 
  
             ******************************************************************** 
 
 
FUND YOU WISH TO DONATE TO:  ________________________________________________ 
 
In honor/memory of: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
SEND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Street:  ________________________________________ City/State:  ____________________________  Zip: ___________ 
 
 
 
FUND YOU WISH TO DONATE TO:  ________________________________________________ 
 
In honor/memory of: ________________________________________________________________ 
 
SEND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Street:  ________________________________________ City/State:  ___________________________  Zip: ___________ 
 
 
 
FUND YOU WISH TO DONATE TO:  ________________________________________________ 
 
In honor/memory of: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
SEND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Street:  _______________________________________ City/State:  ____________________________  Zip: ____________ 
 
 
 
FUND YOU WISH TO DONATE TO:  ________________________________________________ 
 
In honor/memory of: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
SEND ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Street:  _______________________________________ City/State:  ____________________________  Zip: ____________ 

       FOR OFFICE USE                DATE                DATE 
       CHECK #       CHECK DATE                  CHECK AMOUNT     CARD SENT                   COMPUTER ENTRY  

        ______________                       __________________            $ ________________                          __________________          ___________________ 
 

      _____________      ________________ $_____________       ________________           ________________ 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 1 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 

7:00 p.m. 
Shir Shabbat with  
Diane Maran 
 
Candle Lighting 5:21 

2 
10:00 a.m.  
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 6:22 

3 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
11:00-1:00 
Knitzvah at 27 
Shaw Street 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

8 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:00 p.m.  
Shir Shabbat with  
Cantor Michelle  
Rubenstein 
 
Candle Lighting  5:29 

9 
10:00 a.m.  
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 

 
 
 

 
Shabbat Ends 6:03 
 

10 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
9:00 a.m. 
Breakfast Club 
(Wtfd. Sr. Ctr.) 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

11 
 
 
1:00 p.m.  
Hamantaschen Baking 
@ TEE 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 
 

14 
 
 
12:00 p.m. 
Lunch & Learn 
 
7:00 p.m.  
Evening Service 
 
7:30 p.m.  
BOD Meeting 

15 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Shir Shabbat with  
Richie Simonson & 
Phyllis Holtzman 
 
Candle Lighting 6:37 

16 
10:00 a.m.  
Simcha Shabbat  
Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 7:38 
 

17 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

18 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

19 
Kashruth 
Supervision and 
Kitchen Use Meeting 
10:00 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

21 
12:00 p.m. 
Lunch & Learn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

22 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Shir Shabbat with 
Rabbi Kideckel 
 
 
Candle Lighting 6:45 

23 
10:00 a.m.  
Shabbat Service at 
Temple Emanu-El 
& via Zoom  
 
7:00 p.m. Purim 
Community Event at 
Temple Emanu-El 
 
Shabbat Ends 7:46 

24 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

25 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

27 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

29 
 
 
7:00 p.m. 
Shir Shabbat with  
Roz Etra & Faye  
Ringel 
 
 
Candle Lighting 6:52  

30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Shabbat Ends 7:54 

31 
8:15 a.m. 
Morning Service 
 
 
 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Evening Service 

      



18 

The Beth El Bulletin 
March 2024 

Adar I-Adar II 5784 

 

 

Donations Needed! 
 

 

Now, more than ever, the New London Soup Kitchen is in need of donations as they 
continue  to make and distribute meals to those in need. Congregation Beth El is  
accepting donations of tuna fish, penne pasta, and cans of cream of mushroom soup 
for the monthly meal served at the New London Soup Kitchen.  
Please contact the Beth El office to make arrangements to drop off your 
donations and Debra Daren will take them over to the Soup Kitchen for us. 

 

Byles-MacDougall 
Funeral Service, Inc. 

(860) 442-0343 
(888)736-7036 

 
Donald W. Byles 
Reid B. Burdick 

John D. MacDougall 
Mackenzie Byles 

 
   Byles Memorial Home              Byles-Groton Memorial Home 
     99 Huntington Street                             310 Thames Street 
New London, Conn. 06320                      Groton, Conn. 06340 

 

Byles-MacDougall 
Funeral Service, Inc. 

(860) 442-0343 
(888)736-7036 

 
Donald W. Byles 
Reid B. Burdick 

James R. Kamercia 
Mackenzie Byles-Dorsey 

 
   Byles Memorial Home              Byles-Groton Memorial Home 
     99 Huntington Street                             310 Thames Street 
New London, Conn. 06320                      Groton, Conn. 06340 

 

 

 

 

~ Support the Bulletin ~ 
 

Advertise your business 

 

HERE 

 

FULL SERVICE GLASS SPECIALISTS 

CUSTOM TUB & SHOWER ENCLOSURES 

MIRROR DESIGN & INSTALLATION 

151 Jefferson Avenue 

New London, CT 06320 

Phone (860) 442-0373 

Fax       (860) 442-1356 

Email   info@rubyglassco.com 
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We are grateful to our advertisers  

who support this Bulletin!   

Please remember to support our advertisers! 

      
  
Dr. Arthur Dean ~ Periodontist 
Dental Implants 
TMJ, Facial Pain, and Headaches 

                
               2 Shaw's Cove #200 New London, CT   

(note new address)   
860-443-1114 
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Rabbi    Earl Kideckel 
Rabbi Emeritus   Carl Astor 
Kol Bo    Rabbi Isidore Greengrass z”l 
Gabbi Emeritus   Lou Detz z”l 
Ba’alat T’fillah    Diane Maran 
 
Officers 
President   Michael Cohen 
1st Vice President   Jeffrey Dubins 
Treasurer                  Ira Cohen   
Assistant Treasurer  Karl Bratin 
Recording Secretary  Sarah Rogovin 
Financial Secretary  Rena Linder 
 
Office Personnel 
Co-Office Managers  Melanie Brule & Helen Lancaster 
Business Manager  Donna Butler 
 

Congregation Beth El 
P.O. Box 1310 

New London, CT 06320 
 

860-442-0418 office 
860-442-7112 fax 

Email:  office@bethel-nl.org 

THE BULLETIN DEADLINE IS THE 7TH OF EACH MONTH 
 
If you have any news, articles, or announcements that you wish to have published, please send to the Beth El office by 
email:  office@bethel-nl.org or fax: 860-442-7112. 
 
Information must be received no later than the 7

th
 of the month in order to appear in the next month’s bulletin. 

 
All articles included herein are the opinion of their authors, and not necessarily the policy of Congregation Beth El, its 
Officers, members, or the editors of the Bulletin. 

VISIT US ON THE WEB: 
 

WWW.BETHEL-NL.ORG 

NON-PROFIT ORG. 

U.S. Postage PAID 
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New London, Conn. 

Congregation Beth El 

P.O. Box 1310 

New London, CT 06320 
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